
 

The Town of The Blue Mountains OPP Detachment Board 

By-Law Number 2024- 01 

Being a By-law to affirm the name of The Blue Mountains OPP Detachment Board 

WHEREAS The Blue Mountains Police Services Board was established by Town of The Blue 
Mountains By-law 2002-69 naming the Board "The Blue Mountains Police Services Board" under 
the Police Services Act, 1990; 

AND WHEREAS the Police Services Act, 1990 has been replaced by the Community Safety and 
Policing Act, 2019 as of April 1, 2024; 

AND WHEREAS Council of the Town of The Blue Mountains repealed By-law 2002-69 naming the 
Board “The Blue Mountains Police Services Board” under the Police Services Act, 1990 at their 
July 15, 2024 Council Meeting; 

AND WHEREAS subject to O.Reg. 135/24 of the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019 the 
Board is deemed an OPP Detachment Board within the jurisdiction of the Collingwood-Blue 
Mountains OPP Detachment; 

AND WHEREAS O.P.P. Detachment Boards are permitted to name their Board's in accordance 
with the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019; 

AND WHEREAS the Board passed a resolution at their June 14, 2024 Special Board Meeting to 
change the name from The Blue Mountains Police Services Board to The Blue Mountains OPP 
Detachment Board 

NOW THEREFORE The Blue Mountains Police Services Board shall be hereby named The Blue 
Mountains OPP Detachment Board. 

 

 

___________________________ 
Jim Oliver, Chair 

 

___________________________ 
Kyra Dunlop, Recording Secretary 

 


